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SPHSALUMNI.COM

To make nominations to the
SPHS Alumni Association Athletic or 
Cultural Halls of Fame: Please visit our 
website sphsalumni.com and click on “forms.” 
The Hall of Fame Nomination Form may 
be completed and submitted online.  The 
form may also be printed from the website, 
completed manually, and sent to the address 
on the form.  Nominees’ bios are evaluated by 
sub comm of the alumni association executive 
committee.  Current members of the halls 
of fame make the final choices from several 
candidates submitted to them.   For assistance 
or questions, please email Joyce Garozzo at 
Jmgar53@gmail.com

SPHS ALUMNI ASSOCIATION – 108 YEARS OLD

Dear Fellow Alumni, 

The South Philadelphia High School Alumni Executive Committee consists of a 
dedicated group of alumni volunteers who give their time and expertise to help the 
students and graduates of SPHS by providing scholarships, attending school events 
and getting involved in school activities. The Alumni Association has been in ex-
istence since 1910, since the first graduating class, and Southern has been sharing 
its’ esteem alumni with the world and watching them shine in their successes. Even 
though the school has gone through many changes in it’s over 100-year history, 
we have many students and alumni that are still making an impact throughout the 
country. 

Southern’s History to be published in the spring of 2018: 
Dr. Tony Evangelisto ( Jan. 1958) has written a book entitled A History of South 
Philadelphia High School and its Stars; the writing is completed and final prepa-
rations are being made for publication in April.  This publication is quite unique 
because it will be the only book to be published by Arcadia that presents the history 
of a public high school.  This is a testimonial to the fact that Southern’s reputation 
as “The School of the Stars” makes it a very special institution worthy of such atten-
tion. Tony regrets that so many individuals could not be included in this publication 
because of Arcadia’s limitations, but he is still very happy to assure that our school’s 
history will be published and be preserved for all time. When the book is printed, it 
will be sold by the Alumni Association for $25 per copy, and all proceeds will go to 
the Alumni Association to support Southern’s students and teachers.  The books will 
also be on sale by Arcadia Press at Barnes & Noble, Walgreen’s, and Ace Hardware 
stores across the United States.  Pre-publication orders are available for anyone in-
terested in reserving a copy in advance.  To order copies at $25 apiece, please make 
your check out to the SPHS History Book Fund, and mail it to Dr. Tony Evange-
listo, 16 Hilton Court, Pennington, NJ, 08534.  Be sure to provide your compete 
mailing address and e-mail address so that Tony will be able to acknowledge your 
order and mail you your autographed copies of the book as soon as it’s available.

The inductees to the Hall of Fame this year are a testament to the scholars and  
athletes that have graduated from Southern. I hope you will join us in  
honoring them on April 29, 2018 at the IATSE Ballroom.  We look forward to 
seeing you there.  Become a lifetime member and help us keep the alumni association  
going strong. On behalf of the South Philadelphia High School Alumni Executive  
Committee we welcome you to join us in our goals.

Sincerely,

Joyce Garozzo, Class of 1970, President Alumni Executive Committee   

	

President’s Message



SPHS ALUMNI ASSOCIATION – 108 YEARS OLD

2017 REPORTS FROM OUR  
COMMITTEE CHAIRPEOPLE 2018  

The Membership Committee continues to request your support in locating other graduates who have slipped through the 
cracks and have not yet become Lifetime Members.  When you interact with other Southern graduates, ask if they received this 
year’s Newsletter.  If not, encourage them to become a lifetime member for the one-time cost of just $25.

Lifetime (or Memorial) Memberships make a great gift for the Southern graduate who has not yet become a Lifetime Mem-
ber. Perhaps your mother, father, grandmother, grandfather, aunt, uncle, or other relative graduated from Southern. Surprise 
them on their birthday or anniversary with a gift of a lifetime - a Lifetime Membership. Lifetime Memberships may be con-
veniently purchased online at www.sphsalumni.com (please specify in the Notes/Comments section if the membership is for a 
different person than the purchaser. Thank you.).

Remember, only Lifetime Members are eligible to receive a copy of his/her yearbook for the price of just $15 (which includes 
shipping).  We continue to work on digitizing yearbooks where we only have a Reference copy available, as most would prefer 
original hard copies if available. We will eventually digitize all yearbooks, even if hard copies are available.

Congratulations to the Classes of 1957, 1958, 1967, 1972, 1977, 1982, and 2007 who all had successful reunions in 2017.  If 
your graduating class ends in “3” or “8”, it is not too late to organize a committee and have your reunion in 2018.  Of course, 
classes are free to have a reunion in a year which is not a multiple of 5 of their graduation year.   We ask Class Reunion Coordi-
nators to assist Membership by reminding and encouraging those on their Reunion lists who are not already lifetime members 
to join us.  As always, we will publish your Reunion details on our website - - provided we are supplied with the information.  
We have noticed that a few reunions are in the planning stages on Facebook, however, no information has been given to the 
Alumni Association.  We also post reunions that are in the planning stages so that classmates have point of contact.

As always we ask that you remember to let us know when you re-locate.  If you live in an apartment, REMEMBER TO 
INCLUDE THE APT. NUMBER.  The U.S. Postal Service will not deliver to an apartment, without an apartment number 
in the mailing label.   In the past, we have received several Newsletters returned to us due to a lack of an apartment number..

Membership Committee
Willie Pollins, Esq. - Class of  ‘84 					                   Tarez L. Williams Class of  ‘84

2018 TREASURER  AND SCHOLARSHIP REPORT 
Joe Manzo - Class of 1961 SPHS Alumni Treasurer  

This past year the alumni association awarded over $ 27,000 to our  
deserving 2017 graduates.  Our scholarship fund has now awarded over 
$1.977 million dollars in scholarship and book funds to our graduating 
students through the past years.  Students are attending many area  
colleges and universities including Penn State, Temple, Cabrini and 
Community College of Philadelphia.  



SPHS ALUMNI ATHLETIC HALL-OF-FAME 2018

STEVEN  
DEPRINCE

Class of 1975
Steven was an outstanding athlete and stu-
dent at SPHS. In his three years at South-
ern, he played football, basketball, baseball 
and was on the swimming team. On the 
Basketball Team in his junior year he was 
a starting guard and a backup guard in his 
senior year. On the Football Team he was 
a starting defensive back in his junior year 
and the starting quarterback, defensive 
back and punter on the football team.  He 
was named to the All Public team as a de-
fensive back and played in the first City All 
Star Game as a defensive back and punt-
er.  He was selected to the Eagles Roman 
Gabriel Football Camp at Ursinus Col-
lege for quarterbacks in 1974. In baseball 
he was the varsity starting shortstop for 3 
years, and a member of the 1974 and 1975 
All City Baseball Championships teams. 
He was named as an All Public shortstop 
and selected as the Bulletin Scholar Ath-
lete of the year in 1975. He placed 8th in 
the City Championships in 1974 in the 
100 Backstroke and also swam in the 1975 
City Championship in the 100 Freestyle, 
Backstroke, medley relay and anchor in 
the 4 x 100 Freestyle Relay event. Steven 
is married to Jayne for 15 years and re-
sides in Vineland, NJ. He is the father of 2  
children Steven and Eric, and 4 stepchil-
dren, Rachel, Aaron, Brianne and Benja-
min. He is a Christian and involved at his 
church the Pitman Road Church of Christ. 
Steven works as a Development Manager.

RON  
MALANDRO 

Class of 1972 
In Ron’s junior and senior years at South-
ern, he was the starting shortstop on the 
varsity Baseball Team. And in his senior 
year he was the starting halfback on the 
varsity Football Team. He was voted in 
as an All-Public shortstop in his junior 
year. In his senior year at Southern, Ron 
was honorable mention All-Public in 
football. Also, in his senior year he was 
an All-Public and All City shortstop in 
baseball. He also received the Bulletin 
Outstanding Scholar-Athlete Award, 
the Student Athlete of the year from the 
SPHS Alumni Association and the Celia 
Pincus Award from the Philadelphia 
Federation of Teachers. He was a 3-year 
member of the National Honor Society 
and ranked 15th in the 1972 graduating 
class. He attended Temple University and 
majored in Business.  Ron has 2 children, 
Nicole and Ron Jr. He’s the proud grand-
father of Michael, his daughter’s son and 
the expectant grandfather of a boy due in 
January 2018. For the past ten years he has 
been in a relationship with Gina Sansone. 
He worked 39 years for the City of Phil-
adelphia.  He was a volunteer coach with 
the Delaware Valley and Southeast Youth 
Associations. In his youth he worked at 
Columbus Sq. He is now happily retired! 
Ron enjoys summers at the Jersey shore 
and spending a lot of quality time with 
his children and grandchild. Ron states 
that he has never missed a summer at the 
Jersey shore in 63 years. 

JOE  
MARGOLIS

Class of 1954 
Joe was a back-up guard on the 1954 
SPHS basketball team, one of the finest 
basketball teams in history and this can 
be attested to by the fact that 4 of the 5 
starters are in the SPHS Athletic Hall 
of Fame. Joe’s accomplishments started 
shortly after he was hired by Brooklyn 
College in 1963 as a lecturer in the Dept 
of Health and Phys Ed.   In a letter of rec-
ommendation for Joe, an “Iconic” DIV.1 
athletic coach, summarized Joe’s resume to 
a condensed form. He stated, “I do not be-
lieve you may again come across a resume 
as diversified as Joe’s”.  In 1964, he was ap-
pointed head coach of men’s swimming-a 
team that had not had a winning season 
in 28 years. As head coach for 11 years, his 
teams won 10 championships. He excelled 
as an Athletic Dir. in charge of 20 teams 
for men and women.  He is the author 
of numerous publications on sports, and 
several appeared in the New York Times.” 
He has often been referred to as, “One 
of the most widely published athletic 
directors in the nation”.  He created an 
Athletic Hall of Fame in his first year as 
Athletic Director.  Joe was invited by the 
Speaker of the House, of the New York 
State Senate to give a presentation to State 
Senators on Athletic Concerns. He started 
a movement for a major sports complex in 
Brooklyn.  He was invited to appear on a 
popular late-night talk show, with the Pres. 
of a Private University to discuss legisla-
tion which would have greatly affected the 
“Final Four”  March Madness.  Hard work 
and determination led him to the top of 
the Athletic Dept. of Brooklyn City  
College.  He retired as a full Prof  
Emeritus. He states “I really enjoyed my 
career-never dull”!!



FRANK LEONE 
Class of 1957
began his studies in music with Philadel-
phia’s celebrated composer and Southern 
graduate, Romeo Cascarino, at the age of 
14.  After playing at Southern, he received 
a scholarship at graduation to the Phila-
delphia Conservatory of Music, where he 

studied with Southern High Cultural Hall of Fame member Vin-
cent Persichetti.  Frank received his bachelor’s and master’s degrees 
from the Curtis Institute of Music.  He was the pianist in the main 
showrooms for both The Las Vegas Hilton and Caesars Palace 
(1971-1975) and worked with some of the biggest names in show 
business.  He has expertise as a musical director, conductor, pianist, 
and arranger.  He was the musical director of The Minsky Fol-
lies at the Aladdin Hotel (1968-69).   Frank accompanied a cadre 
of stars that include:  Frank Sinatra, Andy Williams, Steve and 
Edie, Carol Channing, Anthony Newly, Roy Clark, Ben Vereen, 
Robert Goulet, Tom Jones, Sammy Davis Jr, Ike and Tina Turn-
er, Gladys Knight and the Pips, B.B. King, Ann-Margaret, Tony 
Bennett, Goldie Hawn, Sergio Franchi (1969-1970), Paul Anka 
(1975-1982), Engelbert Humperdinck (1983-1984), Red Skelton 
(1985-1994), and Elvis Presley, with whom he also toured.    He 
served as the musical director for Franchi, Anka, Humperdinck, 
and Skelton.  Frank served as President of the Musicians’ Union 
of Las Vegas for 14 years and is president emeritus of the union.  

ROBERT K. MERTON 
Class of 1928 (Deceased)
Sociologist Robert K. Merton, SPHS 
Class of 1928, is considered a founding 
father of modern sociology and is rec-
ognized for the work he contributed to 
criminology. He started his sociological 
career at Temple and Harvard, taught at 

Colombia, Harvard, and Tulane, and was 
one of the seminal authors in the sociol-

ogy of science.   He received a Guggenheim Fellowship and was 
the first sociologist to be named a MacArthur Fellow.  He was 
awarded the US National Medal of Science, the first sociologist 
to receive the prize. Some of Merton’s works deal with theories 
of the middle range, clarifying functional analysis, dysfunctions, 
and manifest and latent functions.  His publications include “Sci-
ence, Technology and Society in Seventeenth Century England,” 
“Social Theory and Social Structure,” “The Sociology of Science  
Sociological Ambivalence,” “On the Shoulders of Giants: A Shan-
dean Postscript,” and “The Travels and Adventures of Serendipity: 
A Study in Sociological Semantics and the Sociology of Science.” 
Some phrases that are attributed to him include the self-fulfilling 
prophecy, role model, dysfunctional, and conceptional analysis. His 
son, Robert C. Merton, is the winner of the 1997 Nobel Prize in 
economics and his daughter, Vanessa Merton, is a Professor of Law 
at Pace University School of Law. 

JOHN NELSON SR. 
Class of 1955 
founded NELSON in 1977. During 
his years of leadership as President and 
Principal of Design, the firm grew into a 
top five commercial interior design firm 
with offices nationally. At the same time 

NELSON gained recognition through winning major projects as 
well as design awards and cover articles in industry publications 
featuring the work. Some of the more notable local projects; 
Cigna’s World Headquarters, Liberty One Building, Sun Oil’s 
10 Penn Center Building, and the Fidelity Bank Building (now 
Wells Fargo) Renovation/Restoration. This project won the res-
toration of the year and was the film site for the movie “Trading 
Places” starring Eddie Murphy. Today as the firm’s Founder and 
Principal of Design, his efforts are dedicated to building global 
recognition for creative solutions and mentoring young designers 
to promote design excellence. In addition, each year under the 
guidelines of the U.S. Green Building Council, he organizes em-
ployees from the various offices to volunteer their time to needy 
schools to build things ranging from an outdoor classroom for 
thirty to a library with new furniture and books. John continues 
to be active in seminar panels nationally and civic and community 
groups and is a guest lecturer & critic at the collegiate level. 

DR. KENNETH STEIN 
Class of 1961 
Dr. Kenneth Stein attended Vare  
Elementary, Furness Junior High, 
Southern (Class of 1961), Temple 
University (BA in Biology-1964), and 
Temple School of Medicine (1968).  
He served a one-year medical internship 
at the Einstein Medical Center in  
Philadelphia and completed a 3-year 

Residency in Dermatology at the Hospital of the University of 
Pennsylvania (1969-1972). He served in the U.S. Army (72-74) 
as Assistant Chief of Dermatology, Letterman Army Hospital, 
Presidio of San Francisco. Ken entered solo practice in June of 
1974 as a board- certified dermatologist and dermatopathologist 
in Santa Rosa, Ca. After practicing for 42 years, he retired in 
2015.  Ken continues in his capacity as the Principal Investigator 
for Dermatologic Drug Research Studies at Radiant Research  
Company (Synexus Research).  He has supervised over 50 clinical 
drug studies over the past 15 years.  He was Assistant Professor of 
Dermatology, UCSF, and served as a Director in the 20-30 Club, 
and other community charitable organizations. Ken is married 
to his SPHS sweetheart, Sandy, for over 52 years.  Sandy Austin 
Stein, a talented artist, was inducted into the SPHS Cultural Hall 
of Fame in 1997. Ken is so honored to return to his origins and 
cherished SPHS to receive this special award. His selection is 
especially enduring and timely as he celebrates his 75th birthday.   

AWARD OF EXCELLENCE RECIPIENTS - 2018



	
Benjamin Ferrara and John Ferrara, Class of 1986, are twin brothers 
who own Twins Auto Body and Twins at Fox Chase Auto Body.  They 
were official members of the South Philadelphia Chapter of Unico with 
17 years of service.   Unico is an Italian-American service organization 
whose original purposes were to engage in charitable works to support 
higher education, and to perform patriotic deeds.  They helped to raise 
awareness of the chapter by building its membership and introducing new 
programs and events that raised in excess of a 1/4 million dollars for Unico 
recipients, which included Children’s Hospital of Philadelphia, Sisters of 
the Poor, Gift of Life, and St. Christopher’s Hospital.  John and Benny 
founded their own organization, Founding Hearts Foundation of Phil-
adelphia.  Their Other Volunteer Work Includes Huddle Up for Autism, 
Speak and Learn, Toys for Tots, and Clothes for the Needy.  They mar-
shaled the Columbus Day Parade for 5 years.  They were named two of the 
“Top 20 People Making a Difference in South Philly.”  John and Ben said, 
“We always feel as though all the money we raise, we want to give it back 
for research and different treatments that we can for the kids, because they 
deserve a fair chance at life.  No matter what happens, they deserve a fair 
chance at life.”  

	 Elizabeth “Liz” Juliano-Olivieri (Class of 1975), has served 
on the Executive Board of the Alumni Assoc for 32 years. Graduat-
ing from La Salle College, she embarked on a career in education.  She 
took a detour from this career to become a commercial underwrit-
er as an Account Executive Officer for The Travelers Ins Company 
for the past 35 years. She earned her professional “Chartered Proper-
ty Casualty” designation which is a hallmark in the insurance industry.  
	 Being the youngest of 5, she grew up with a desire to help others. 
Her loyalty spurred her to support her alma mater, volunteering her time 
to the Alumni Assoc in various ways. She obtained grants and a spon-
sorship for a past teacher to travel cross country in support of education.  
	  Liz’s sense of service extended to helping establish a charita-
ble organization, ‘Scouting For A Cure Foundation, Inc’ with her broth-
er in law in memory of her sister-in-law.  Florinda Olivieri-George 
passed away at 44 years old after battling breast cancer. This inspired her 
husband, to establish this Org where Liz serves as secretary-treasury.  
	  SPHS remained a constant in her life as she met her husband, 
Salvatore attending the Foreign Language Magnet Program and her stud-
ies lead to courtship and marriage to her instructor! They were married for 
24 years before losing Salvatore to a prolonged illness. It is said that ‘all 
roads lead home’ and Liz’s journey has brought her back to South Phila. 

not far from her childhood home. 

	 Herb Jung was the first Asian-American principal of South-
ern High when he served from 1989 till 1993.  After graduating from 
Roman Catholic High School, he received his BA from LaSalle College 
and his MEd in school administration from Temple University.  He was 
also the first Asian-American to be appointed as a vice principal in Phil-
adelphia at a junior high school (Stetson).  To assist Asian Americans in 
having better representation in the School District of Philadelphia, Herb 
founded the Asian American Educators Association, which still flourishes 
today.  At Southern, one of Herb’s goals was to revitalize the Language 
Magnet Program, which included increasing the study of the Italian lan-
guage and culture. He worked enthusiastically on school security and the 
improvement of the music program. He coordinated with his department 
heads, including Tina Petrone (science) and Gene Alessandrini (mathe-
matics) to improve the curriculum.   The science department made great 
strides in teaching about environmental technology, and the mathematics 
department excelled in providing advanced courses in mathematics.  A  
Drexel University- Southern High agreement allowed Southern juniors and  
seniors to take college calculus courses for credit if they later matriculated 
at Drexel.  Under Mr. Jung, advanced placement testing in mathematics 
was greatly enhanced with many students earning college credit when they 
achieved high test results.

	 Joann Custodio, (nee Abate), Class of 1971, called South Phil-
adelphia H.S. her second home for over 60% of her life. After graduating 
in 1971, she went on to attend Temple University where she earned her 
B.S. and M.Ed. degrees in Mathematics Education. She returned to stu-
dent teach at Southern in early 1975, and then permanently joined the 
staff that September. Joann enjoyed a fulfilling career teaching mathemat-
ics and computer programming at SPHS until her retirement in 2009. 
	 Joann met her soul mate Joe at Temple. They married forty years 
ago. Watching their children Jillian and Joseph become successful adults 
along with their loving mates Tom and Maggie, respectively, has been a 
source of unparalleled pride. Lucille - age 5, Elena - age 2¾, and baby 
Custodio - due March 2018, fill Grandmom’s heart with tremendous joy!       	
	 Joann is honored and grateful to receive the SPHS Alumni 
Award of Excellence, and will always hold her alma mater in great esteem. 

AWARD OF EXCELLENCE RECIPIENTS – 2017
November 8, 2017 Award of Excellence Luncheon composite picture: L to R:  John Ferrara, Ben Ferrara,  

Charles Leuzzi (2017 graduate), Liz Olivieri, Herb Jung, 
 Joann Custodio, and Gene Alessandrini (presenter).



SAVE THE DATE!

JUDGE MATTHEW D. CARRAFIELLO  ‘64 
PORTRAIT CEREMONY

A MEMORIAL TO  SANFORD “Sandy” WIZOV  ‘47
A long-time SPHS Alumni Executive Committee Board 
Member passed away at 87 on December 28, 2017 peaceful-
ly at home. Sandy was the editor and publisher of our News-
letter for many years. He was also involved in the Westville 
Little League, President of the Westville Lions Club, and 
Jewish Basketball League Association. Sandy was president 
of Art Press Composition, a commercial artist, writer, poet, 
wood carver, and manager of the Pennsauken Mart. He was 
a US Army Corporal during the Korean War. He is survived 

by his wife Anita (Ford) of 64 years; 4 daughters: and brother 
Barry. The SPHS Alumni Association will miss his wit, wisdom and contributions to our school. 

The Justinian Society of Philadelphia held a Portrait Cere-
mony to honor Judge Matthew D. Carrafiello on October 
26, 2017 for 22 years of service as a Judge of the Court of 
Common Pleas of Philadelphia County. He was assigned 
to the Trial Division from 1995 through 2009 and then to 
Orphans’ Court Division from 2010 to the present.  He 
was appointed as the Administrative Judge of the Orphans’ 
Court Division in 2015. We are honored and proud that 
Judge Carrafiello is a SPHS alumnus and has served on the 
Executive Committee of the SPHS Alumni Association for 

many years, sharing his valuable time and expertise with the committee. 

SPHS ALUMNI ASSOCIATION
So. Jersey Chapter

HOSTING ITS ANNUAL BUFFET BRUNCH

Sunday, Sept. 23, 2018 Mays Landing CC
We Welcome All Southern Classmates & Guests

Contact Rita D’Armi (’58) or Sam Chatis (’58)
For Details Call:  215-321-1065

The Next Award of Excellence
LUNCHEON

will be held on November 7, 2018
At The WATERFALL ROOM in

SOUTH PHILADELPIA 
For more information contact 

Giovanna Cavaliere ‘60
215-626-7053

The 26th Annual Alfonzo Cavaliere Concert will be held October 21, 2018 at 5pm at SPHS.
For more information contact Giovanna Cavaliere  at  215-626-7053



PLACE AN AD IN OUR 2018 PROGRAM BOOK
On the afternoon of our Hall-of-Fame Ceremonies copies of the program  
are distributed to everyone in attendance, plus all advertisers.
One (1) full page (7.5”x4.5”) of Advertisement costs $100.00
½ page = $65.		  ¼ page = $35.		  1/8 page = $25.
PATRON ADS (Name & Class Year) $10.
Please send your copy and company logo, and mail to: 
AD BOOK SPHSAA ,  P.O. Box 54700, Philadelphia, 19148 
Name _____________________________________________
Phone Number _____________________________________
My check for $ _____________ is enclosed, made to SPHS ALUMNI  

BECOME A LIFETIME MEMBER IN THE ALUMNI ASSOCIATION

In The Name of ___________________________   Class of________________

Send a check for $25 payable to the SPHS Alumni Association to:

Willie Pollins, P.O. Box 54700, Philadelphia, PA 19148

Or at www.sphsalumni.com you can order a membership by credit card or paypal.

Name _____________________________________________________

Address ____________________________________________________

City ________________________  State ________ Zip ______________

Phone # __________________ E-Mail____________________________

PLEASE INDICATE IF MEMBERSHIP IS IN MEMORIUM   YES     NO

DINNER RESERVATIONS 
I’d like to make ___ reservations (@$50.00) for Southern’s  Annual Dinner and Award Banquet
Children under 13 ___ @ $20.00 (chicken fingers and fries)
Send a check to Liz Olivieri, 1709 Packer Ave. Phila., PA 19145 
Make checks payable to SPHSAA
Name____________________________________________Class Year____________
Address_______________________________________________________________
City________________________State_________________Zipcode______________ 
Telephone__________________  Email_____________________________________
Name of guest/Any Seating Preferences_____________________________________
Indicate number of Crab Cakes_______Chicken Parmigiana______Veal Saltimbocco______
Dietary platters can be accommodated  
Deadline for banquet dinner reservations is April 13, 2018 
For More Information Contact Liz Oliveri at 267-278-2837 or SAL88LIZ@MSN.COM

Denise Powell 
 

Advertising & 
Graphic Design 

Teacher 
South  

Philadelphia 
High School 

 
dppowell@ 

philadelphia.edu


